
Hyde Street traffic 
restrictions update

 Upcoming Meetings

  Anzac Day Hours

  New online shop for Gore Visitor Centre

We will have staff on call across our 
various services for Anzac Day. If 
there’s an issue requiring attention 
as soon as possible or you need noise 
control phone (03) 209-0330.

Non-urgent issues can be reported 
using our Antenno app, which you can 
easily download from the App Store 
or Google Play.

The following facilities will be closed:
•	 Main office
•	 Gore Transfer Station
•	 Gore Library
•	 Gore Visitor Centre
•	 Mataura Library/Service Centre

The Council has started a $3.5mllion upgrade of Mataura’s water treatment 
plant to ensure drinking water to the town’s residents meets national standards.

There should be minimal disruption to Mataura’s water supply. However, there 
will be aspects of the work that will impact on the capacity of the treatment 
plant. 

This includes refurbishing of the plant’s two filters, which starts on Monday 17 
April.

The Council expects to be able to keep up with demand. However, if demand 
starts exceeding what can be treated it may result in residents being asked to 
conserve water. 

River Street will be closed from the intersection with Medway Street to Oldham 
Street from 6:00am Saturday 15 April to 6:00pm Sunday 16 April.

The closure is to allow Environment Southland to remove large Poplar trees on 
the stop bank.

All traffic will be diverted along SH1 Main Street.

•	 Croydon Aviation Heritage 
Centre

Gore Aquatic Centre
•	 Open 1:00pm to 5:00pm

Eastern Southland Gallery
•	 Open 1:00pm to 4:00pm

Wheelie Bin Collection
There is no kerbside wheelie bin 
collection service on Anzac Day.

Tuesday’s collection will be on 
Wednesday, Wednesday’s collections 
will be on Thursday and Thursday’s 
collection will be on Friday.

While physically Gore’s heritage precinct is undergoing significant development, 
it’s also adapting online.  

The Gore Visitor Centre has launched a fresh, new-look e-commerce website. 
Customers can browse the visitor centre’s best-selling Hokonui moonshine, buy 
local merchandise, or pick up souvenirs, books, and clothing.

Check it out at www.gorevisitorcentre.co.nz  

Meetings are held in the Council 
Chambers, 29 Bowler Avenue, 
Gore, unless otherwise stated. 
All meetings, except those in-
committee, are live-streamed on the 
Council’s YouTube channel www.
youtube.com/GoreDC
Tuesday 18 April
The Council will hold its monthly 
meeting, starting at 4:00pm.

Agendas for all meetings, except 
those in-committee, are available on 
the Council’s website www.goredc.
govt.nz (link on homepage).

Work to replace the water 
and wastewater mains at the 
intersection of Hyde and Wigan 
streets is progressing well. 

Updated traffic restrictions are:  
•	 Northbound traffic can use 

the Hyde Street heavy traffic 
bypass

•	 Southbound heavy traffic will 
continue to be diverted at 
Mersey Street and SH1/Main 
Street for at least another four 
weeks.

Mataura Water Treatment Plant Upgrade

Road Closure for Tree Removal
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